
TRAC Series Bulletin 2024-04

Subject: GDS National Sporting Authority EV Task Force Statement
Issue Date: June 25, 2024
Effective Date: Immediately

This bulletin serves as a notification on the TRAC series adoption of the GDS National Sporting 
Authority EV Task Force recommendations as outlined in the April 22, 2024 statement, and further 
clarified by email on June 3, 2024.

Electric and Hybrid Production Vehicles
TRAC events shall not allow sanctioned events involving electric production vehicles (both pure 
electric and hybrid) due to unresolved safety concerns.

Lithium-Ion Batteries
TRAC events shall not allow use of aftermarket Lithium-Ion Batteries as either added or used as a 
replacement for conventional batteries in Internal Combustion Engine (ICE) race vehicles.

Lithium-Iron-Phosphate / Lithium-Ferrous-Phosphate Batteries
TRAC events shall allow the use of Lithium-Iron-Phosphate batteries only if the following conditions 
are met:

● The battery is located outside the vehicle cabin / cockpit; or
● User must be able to present definitive proof of the battery’s type and model so that the 

chemical makeup can be verified

 All other questions should be directed to race@armsinc.ca for rules and regulations, or to your club 
representative on the ARMS Race Committee. 
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